
 

  

ST. FRANCIS HIGH SCHOOL 
 

    

  Circular 16, 2023 - 24                                                                                                       
 

  Dear Parents,                                              CLASSES I TO X                                      September 1, 2023 
 

 

• Formative Assessment II was conducted as per the schedule and the Open Day for the same 

will be on 16th of September. The Open Day will be only for the parents of selected students 

to spend quality time with parents for better performance of students. The concerned 

parents will be communicated shortly.   
 

• The Staff Members of all our Institutions in the Campus will be meeting together on            

5th of September for the Teachers’ Day Celebrations and Award Ceremonies. It will be a 

holiday for the students on September 5th. The Teachers’ Day will be celebrated in the 

school on Monday, September 4th. It will be a regular working day.  

 
• The preliminary round of competitions, titled “The Ignited Minds” was held on 26th              

of August. The list of students qualified for the final round for all competitions                    

was intimated to the concerned students and the same with further instructions was sent 

to the concerned parents through circular. Parents are requested to prepare the children 

for the final round along with the given instructions.  
 

• My sincere appreciations to all the students for registering their name for different 

Competitions this year. Obviously, not everyone who enters the competition will win        

but everyone gets an opportunity to challenge oneself. Winning is not important                 

but participation.  
 

• Students who missed the preliminary round on account of being sick or on any emergency 

case, may be considered for a second chance. Such parents can write a letter to the 

Principal on Monday, September 4.  

 
• THE IGNITED MINDS will be celebrated from Monday, September 11 to Thursday, 

September 14. There will not be regular class on these four days. Attendance for all 

students is mandatory that the non-participants must attend the performance of others      

as an opportunity for self-learning and growth. 

 

                           

                          Brother Sanil Tharayil 
                      Principal 
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